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The Legend of the Christmas Tree 
 
Two little children were sitting by the fire one cold winter's night. All at once 
they heard a timid knock at the door, and one ran to open it. 
 
There, outside in the cold and the darkness, stood a child with no shoes upon his 
feet and clad in thin, ragged garments. He was shivering with cold, and he asked 
to come in and warm himself. 
 
"Yes, come," cried both the children; "you shall have our place by the fire. Come 
in!" 
 
They drew the little stranger to their warm seat and shared their supper with him, 
and gave him their bed, while they slept on a hard bench. 
 
In the night they were awakened by strains of sweet music and, looking out, they 
saw a band of children in shining garments approaching the house. They were 
playing on golden harps, and the air was full of melody. 
 
Suddenly the Stranger Child stood before them; no longer cold and ragged but 
clad in silvery light. 
 
His soft voice said: "I was cold and you took Me in. I was hungry, and you fed 
Me. I was tired, and you gave Me your bed. I am the Christ Child, wandering 
through the world to bring peace and happiness to all good children. As you 
have given to Me, so may this tree every year give rich fruit to you." 
 
So saying, He broke a branch from the fir tree that grew near the door, and He 
planted it in the ground and disappeared. But the branch grew into a great tree, 
and every year it bore wonderful golden fruit for the kind children. 
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From the PResident Desk—Sandy Baumstark 

 
     First I want to thank Connie for her hard work on the Veterans Day display and Keith for all the 
flags in the park. You both helped make this day special to honor all our wonderful Veterans. 
On Saturday, Nov 18th we had a successful fundraiser. All our wonderful bakers in the park supplied 
us with many yummy goodies. The white elephant sale was very profitable. The library sold some 
books and puzzles too. We sold 115 lunches to all our hungry customers. Thank You to all who contributed to this fundraiser, 
from the bakers, set up crew, cooks, workers throughout the day, and the cleanup crew.  You all did a great job. Many hands 
make little work. We use these fundraisers and 50/50 for meat at the potlucks and to bring you quality entertainment.  
 I hope everyone enjoyed the Thanksgiving dinner with family and friends. I want to thank Neal and Sandy for organiz-
ing our Thanksgiving potluck, and for the volunteers who stepped up to help. The food was great and we had a lot of families 
come together for dinner. 

December is going to be a busy month.  
December 2nd Of course we have the resident meeting at 9:00 and Flash Back Cadillac from 6:00-8:00 in the evening. They play 
60’s to 80’s, Classic Rock n Roll, Country and R&B. Great music for listening and dancing.  
December 7 Sunshine Acres Childrens Choir will put on a concert for us at 6:30. We supply cookies and juice for the kids from 
Sunshine . They don’t charge, but will accept tips from us, so be generous because it all goes for the children.  
December 12 Mary Tietz and her choir will sing some beautiful Christmas music  for us. You don’t want to miss this. On  
December 13 We have a Cookie Decorating class. Don’t forget to sign up for the which will take place.  
December 14 The food truck, Racks and Balls will be here at 4:00. Here’s a link to their menu-https://www.seamless.com/menu/
racks--balls-1735-west-apache-trail-apache-junction/2546582 

December 16 Get your golf cart decorated for caroling at 6:00. Come join us in your golf cart, on your bike, or get a ride with 
someone. Whether you join the parade or wave when we go by, we want all Resident to enjoy this festive season.  
December 25, Christmas Day we are having a potluck with ham as the main course, so bring your favorite dish to share with us. 
Make sure to sign up so we can set up tables and cook enough ham. 
 
Last but not least we can ring in the New Year, with a black and white theme, with Alberto playing from 8:00-12:30.  
 
Happy Holidays 

 

Editors Notes:  
If you have something you want considered for publication please send it to: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com  
Deadline is 5 days before the end of the month, otherwise they will be in next month’s newsletter. 
  
Paper copies will be placed in the Newsletter file in the Clubhouse by the first day of the month. 
 
We will also be sending the newsletter out to everyone in our Gmail group. 

• Activities and Potluck Sign-up sheets are located on the back corner of the Clubhouse.  
       PLEASE SIGN UP EARLY !!!  
• The coordinators, organizers need to make sure they have enough food for  
       everyone.  
• Food is only ordered for those who have signed up on time.  Guests are welcome, if signed up! $5.00 per 

guest for the night.  



3 

 

  
Minutes from Resident Meeting November 4, 2023 
 
The Resident Meeting was called to order by our President Sandy at 9:00 AM and we stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call 
was taken, all Board Members were present. 

• Sandy inquired whether we had any new Residents to the Park in attendance.  We welcomed Rich and Jan who are from 
Iowa. They have purchased Lot 197.  Welcome and hope you enjoy your new community. 

• Sandy asked if our Residents had read the Secretary Meeting Minutes from last month and if there were any questions or 
concerns. No one had comments, so the motion to accept was made by Richard Nienkark and seconded by Wayne Miller. 

• Sandy inquired regarding review of the Treasurer’s Report. There were no questions or concerns so the motion to accept 
was made by Michelle Nord and seconded by Vince Trizzino. 

There was no new news to report from the remaining Board Members. 
Committee Reports: 

• The Sign-Up sheet for the Veterans Day Pizza luncheon seems to be missing from the back wall. If you would please return 
it so we will have an accurate count to buy the pizza.  The Veteran’s Day Celebration will be at 4 PM. 

• Also on the 11th will be a Goodbye Party for Cliff & Linda Edwards and a Celebration of Life for Vernita Loveridge. 

• Vintage Gold will perform from 6 to 9 PM on November 4th. 

• Remember the Patio/Crafts/Bake Sale on November 18, 2023. You can begin bringing your items to the Clubhouse on Mon-
day November 13, 2023. The following people can be contacted for additional information: 

• Bea will oversee the Bake Sale, Carol will coordinate the books, puzzles, and games.  Sheryl and Sandy will head up the Arts 
and Crafts, and Bonnie will be doing outside sales and helping elsewhere.  We will also host outside vendors with Arts and 
Crafts items. We need volunteers to pick up items from Residents who cannot get their items here. Wayne and Kenny will 
oversee the cooking of the hot dogs and hamburgers.  We will sell hamburgers or hot dogs along with chips and a drink for 
$5.00.  Connie will have a sign-up sheet for the people having individual patio sales so we can print a flyer of the lots who 

are participating. Also see James for a flag for your property so you’re visible from vehicles. Afterwards Purple Heart Thrift 
Store will pick up items left at the Clubhouse. No other items will be picked up. 

• Bea reminded the Ladies that the Luncheon out of the park will be held on the 2nd Tuesday this month instead of the third 
Thursday.  It will be at Macayo’s this month.  Also, the Men’s lunch will be at the American Legion on 3rd Tuesday this 
month. 

• The Ladies in the Park Luncheon will be held on the 2nd Tuesday. Please join and meet new friends. 

• Rhonda let everyone know that we will have a DJ for New Year’s Eve this year.  The theme will be Black and White, so eve-
ryone plan accordingly.  There will be a flyer soon as well as a signup sheet. We will have the 50/50 drawing, as well as 
some Raffle prizes. 

• Stu has handed over the Food Bank donations to Vince now that they have returned. We had 75 pounds donated.  Also, we 
can no longer accept 18 count egg crates as they cannot use them. Remember that food items brought for donation get 
you additional tickets for the 50/50 drawing. 

• Stu stated the Christmas Angels will be available on the 15th of November.  Last year we were able to help 40 children in 
the Apache Junction area.  This is a great opportunity to help others and make a difference in a child’s life. 

• We will have our traditional Thanksgiving Dinner this year.  Please use the signup sheet so we can get an accurate count, so 
we have enough Turkey for everyone.  We need volunteers to cook the Turkey as well as host the Dinner. 

• December 2nd will be the next Resident Meeting. Flashback Cadillac will be performing that evening from 6 to 8 PM.   

• We will have Sunshine Acres Children Choir on December 7th. We will need volunteers to provide cookies for the kids.   

• Brentwood West Choir will be here on the 12th of December beginning at 6 PM. 

• Betty inquired about the memo the office posted regarding the trash furlough. It was explained that while some winter 
Residents who weren’t here during the summer the office would furlough their trash bill. That will no longer be available to 
our Resident. 

• Bea Goudeseune won the 50/50 drawing for $80. Motion to adjourn was made by Wayne Jazwierski with a second by Rich 
Neinkark. The meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM. 

 
Submitted by, Jere Broadhead, Secretary 
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Once again all our bakers came through with delicious homemade baked goods.  Such a variety which 
made our Bake Sale another success!   
 
Honestly, our Residents, as well as  so many visitors from out of the park look forward to our Bake Sales, 
and when we sell out, that is proof perfect ! 
 
A big thank you to each and every baker and lets look forward to our Spring Fun Days Bake Sale! Bea  
 
On behalf of the Desert Harbor Activity Board we want to send out sincere thank you to any and all Resi-
dent that donated goods, baking and and gave their precious time to make our November 18th patio sale 
great. Also hope everyone that had individual sales were successful.  
 
Here’s a breakdown of how the clubhouse sales went: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vintage Gold November 4th.  Everyone had a great time! 
 
 
 

 

Patio Sale: Total $2,703.88       

   Food Sales      $    542.00  

   Bake Sales     $    620.05  

   Book Sales      $    111.00  

   General Sales     $ 1,375.83  

    Table Rentals      $       55.00  
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PLEASE HELP US WELCOME OUR NEW RESIDENT 
       

 
  

 

Desert Harbor Resident Honor Veterans 
 

Many of the Resident of Desert Harbor served in the military when they were younger or have children or 
grandchildren who are serving now.  On Veterans Day, November 11th, we recognized them by having a 
pizza party in their honor.  About 50 people came and enjoyed several delicious pizzas with them. 
Flags lined the main entrance to the Park. (Thanks to Keith Weller and his crew.)   Also this year, those who 

served in the military had flags posted in front of their homes.  Connie Riter updated the pictures of the 

veterans on the military board and Barb and Richard Neinkark helped her display them.  It was our way as 

Resident to say “Thanks for your service.”   In May we will honor those military Resident who have passed.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Richard & Janet Tribolet Lot # 197  

 
Richard and Janet recently moved into lot #197 

from Iowa. 
 

They have 1 child 
 

They enjoy wood working, reading, riding  
motorcycles, and quilting,  

 
Please welcome Richard and Janet to Desert Harbor  



6 

 

SUDOKU 
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GREETINGS SECRET SANTAS 
ARE YOU READY TO HO HO HO? 

 
If you would like to participate in this year’s pro 
gram, the last 2 days to pick up tags Angel tags will 
be available for distribution as follows: 
 
are 12/1 from Noon to 1PM and 12/2 during the Resi-
dent meeting.  
 
You can return tags and gifts to Stu Olson at lot 50 
anytime, or call me (480-332-4822) and I will be 
happy to come and pick them up.   
 

ALL TAGS AND GIFTS MUST BE RETURNED BY MONDAY DECEMBER 11.   
 
Please place gifts in a plastic bag and attach the name tag to the outside of the 

bag. You can return tags and gifts to Stu Olson at lot 50 anytime or call me 

(480-332-4822) and I will be happy to come and pick them up.  

 
Last year we brought smiles to 40 Apache Junction children for Christmas.  Let’s 
see how many more children we can bring a little Christmas magic to this year.  
 

Thank you, 

Stu Olson  
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ACTIVITY 
 
Bean Bag Toss 
Bingo  
Bunco  
Crafting  
Cribbage  
Genealogy  
Golf League  
Ladies Out-of-the-Park Lunch 
Ladies In-the-Park Lunch  
Men’s Out-of-the-Park Lunch  
Mexican Train  
Pickleball  
Ping Pong  
Shuffleboard  
Water Volleyball  
Water Work-out  
Welcome  
Wii Bowling  
 

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR  
 
Mike Hoheisel  
Wayne Miller  
Becky Gardner  
Cyndy Schauer  
Char Hudson  
John Steinke  
Bonnie Harrison  
Bea Goudeseune  
Lori Johnson  
Bob Chapin  
Neal Meyer  
Neal Meyer 
Shant Meeroian  
Wayne Miller  
Paul Barker  
Paula Barker  
Bea Goudeseune  
Paul Barker  
 

              PHONE #  
 
 612-817-3591  
 480-688-6903  
 480-288-9068  
 480-288-5686 
 602-587-4679  
 480 363-1125  
  306-221-8773   
 602-703-0220  
 480-907-8971  
 517-290-2913  
 360-772-3856  
 515-480-7920  
 928-642-7418  
 480-688-6903  
 712-490-7240  
 712-490-7118  
 602-703-0220  
 712-490-7240 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEB MASTER, LORI JOHNSON  480 907-8971  Website:  https://desertharboraz.net 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE  
Writers:  Sandy Baumstark,  Bea Goudeseune, Jane Boudreau, Neal Meyer,  Cami Weiss, Connie Riter, 

Paul Howell, Lori Johnson,  
Advertising Manager: Mary Stutleen  

 
Newsletter Committee Mission Statement: 

The Desert Harbor Newsletter Committee will present a community based monthly newsletter with 
the intention of being informative and entertaining as well as educational for the Resident.  It should 

not be complex or complicated but a fun publication for the Resident reading enjoyment. 

DECEMBER  2023  

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480 288-8876 mdriscoll@suncommunities.com 
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DESERT HARBOR TEXAS HOLD ‘EM FALL TOURNAMENT  
November 18-19, 2023  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     First Place   John Eubank  
     Second Place Terry Nord  
     Third Place   Bev Borchardt  
     Fourth Place  Cori Majercin  
 
We had a total of 22 players for our Fall Tournament this year. The  $20.00 prize for the 
highest hand of the two day tournament was won by Jerry Murphy with a full house of 
Aces over Jacks We look forward to the Spring 2024 tournament.  

GOLF IS BACK!!! 
The Golf League will be on every Thursday with tee times starting at 12:00 at Apache Creek Golf course. 
 
Call Bonnie 306-221-8773  to reserve your spot the week before so she can inform the Resort of how 
many tee times to reserve.  
 
Any questions, feel free to contact me. 
 
Happy Golfing 
Bonnie 
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MEXICAN TRAIN 

EVERY WEDNESDAY.  12:00 Noon  
Don’t know how to play? We are willing to teach anyone.  

The next winner could be you.   

MEXICAN TRAIN, we always have a great time and encourage  
   everyone to come and play. 

Winners:  
November 1st:  --Paul Howell--November 8th:  Neal Meyer--November 15th:  No game  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hello everyone,  
Thanksgiving is behind us and we are waiting to celebrate Christmas.  
Wishing everyone well for the holidays.  

 
Bunco winners for Nov 2nd: 
Debbie Roberts had most Buncos. Jean Myers had most wins, followed by Jean Myers and Sid Gardner. 
Most losses went to Heather Alvarado . 
 
Nov 16th  
Most Buncos  won by Becky Gardner.  Most wins went to Joyce Myers followed by Sid Gardner. Most 
losses went to Charlene Hudson.  
Thank you all for coming- hope to see more players.  
 
Next upcoming dates are Nov. 30th. Dec. 7th and the 21st. 
 
Have a wonderful holiday Hope to see you there.  
Becky Gardner 

 
 
 

SHUFFLE BOARD IS ON THURSDAYS, AT 3:30 PM 

DESERT HARBOR CRIBBAGE 
2nd & 4th Thursdays      10:30am 

THERE WAS NO CRIBBAGE IN NOVEMBER 
 
 
     

1st, 3rd & 5th Thursdays,  Nov. 30th Dec., 7th & 21st     
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CHRISTMAS TRIVIA 

ANSWERS ARE ON THE BOTTOM OF PAGE 21 

Ping Pong Chronicles  
Greetings fellow DH Resident  
Just a reminder that we have Ping Pong on Monday, Tuesday and Friday 
of each week.  10 to 11:30 am. Come and join us for fast paced fun!  
Great for cardio and keep your mind in ship shape sharp as well 
Current players are Leroy, Paul, Doug, Linda, Shant Rollie, Carol and Nan-
cy. So come join us for a game of fun and see ping pong become your  
favorite game to play. 

1 Which popular Christmas beverage is also called "milk punch?" 

2 What are the two other most popular names for Santa Claus? 

3 In Home Alone, where are the McCallisters going on vacation when they leave Kevin behind? 

4 In which modern-day country was St. Nicholas born in? 

5  Which country did eggnog come from? 

6 Which real-life person is Santa Claus based on? 

7 What is Ralphie’s little brother’s name in the movie A Christmas Story? 

8  Which country started the tradition of putting up a Christmas tree? 

9 According to the song, what did my true love give to me on the eighth day of Christmas? 

10 What was the highest-grossing Christmas movie of all time? 

11  How many gifts in total were given in "The Twelve Days of Christmas" song? 

12  What is the best-selling Christmas song ever? 

13  What is the name of George Bailey's guardian angel in It's A Wonderful Life? 

14 What popular Christmas song was actually written for Thanksgiving? 

15  In "The Christmas Song," who did the narrator see kissing Santa Claus under the mistletoe? 
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Ladies In-the-Park Soup and Salad Luncheon 1st Tuesday of the Month 
 

On November 7th 11 ladies made the best Asian food! We had so 
much fun.   

 
The next Ladies In-the Park Soup and Salad Luncheon is on December 
5th .  Since it’s cooling off we will have soup and sandwiches… or any-
thing you want to bring! 
 
 

LADIES OUT-OF-THE-PARK LUNCHEON 
3rd Tuesday every month   

Ladies Luncheon Out The month of November our Ladies enjoyed Macayo's Mexican Restaurant, If you 
have not visited Macayo's in the past I recommend you do.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ladies & Gentlemen  PLEASE READ ! 
 
December 19th, we will be enjoying our Christmas Luncheon at Dierks Bentley'  Whiskey Row, located at 
323 N. Gilbert Rd, Gilbert 85234. 
 
GENTLEMEN, GENTLEMEN, we would love for you to help share our Holiday Luncheon, guess what " YOU 
are INVITED to join us!  All MEN , bring your significant other or Just Bring YOURSELF!  
 

Everyone is invited !  Bring a guest or just come and enjoy! 
 
I am asking EVERYONE  in OUR  Park to join us for a Festive Holiday Lunch!  I PROMISE we will NOT Disap-
point! 
Please sign up in the Clubhouse or call Bea at 602-703-0220 and I will add you to the list.  See you on De-
cember 19th before 11:00 as we leave promptly at 11:00 and carpool as necessary . 

 
GENTLEMEN, LUNCH AT THE LEGION WILL BE CANCELED THIS MONTH 
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RECIPES 
Do you have a favorite recipe or one that others really seem to enjoy?  

If you want to included in our next  News send it to me and I’ll include in the next News-
letter, space permitting.  

 

Chocolate Peppermint Sheet Cake 

 YIELDS: 24 serving(s)   PREP TIME: 30 mins TOTAL TIME: 1 hr   
15 mins 
 
Ingredients 
FOR THE CAKE: 
• 2 c. all-purpose flour 
• 2 c. granulated sugar 
• 1 tsp. baking powder 
• 1 tsp. baking soda 
• 1/4 tsp. kosher salt 
• 1 c. salted butter (2 sticks) 
• 1/2 c. unsweetened cocoa powder 
• 1 c. boiling water 
• 1/2 c. whole milk 
• 2 tsp. peppermint extract 
• 2 large eggs 
FOR THE FROSTING: 
• 1 lb. powdered sugar 
• 1 c. salted butter (2 sticks), at room temperature  
• 2 tbsp. whole milk 
• 1 tbsp. vanilla extract 

•  1 c. crushed candy canes or peppermint candies 
Directions 
1. Preheat the oven to 350º. Line the bottom of a 13-by-18-inch rimmed baking sheet or a jelly roll pan with parchment 

paper.  
2. For the cake: Whisk together the flour, granulated sugar, baking powder, baking soda, and salt in a large bowl. Heat the 

butter and cocoa powder in a small saucepan over medium-low heat, whisking, until melted and smooth, about 2 
minutes. Carefully add the boiling water, allow it to bubble for a moment, then remove from the heat. Add to the flour 
mixture and stir until smooth, about 1 minute. Let cool 5 minutes.  

3. Whisk together the milk, peppermint extract, and eggs in a large bowl. Stir the milk mixture into the batter and mix 
until smooth. Pour the batter into the prepared pan and spread evenly. Tap the pan firmly on the counter a few times to 
remove any air bubbles.  

4. Bake until a toothpick inserted into the center of the cake comes out clean and the top springs back when gently 
pressed, about 20 minutes.  

5. For the frosting: Beat the powdered sugar, butter, milk, and vanilla in a large bowl with a mixer on low speed until 
combined, 2 to 3 minutes. Increase the speed to medium and beat until light and fluffy, about 2 more minutes.  

6.  Spread the frosting evenly over the cake and let set about 15 minutes. Sprinkle diagonal lines of crushed candy on the 
 cake. For even lines, lay 2 pieces of parchment on the cake to act as a stencil, then move them as you go. 
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Your neighbors listed below have special services perform that can, hopefully, make 
your life easier and more pleasant.  Give them a call and see what they can do for you. 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  WHO OFFER  SERVICES  

SERVICE      NAME  LOT #  PHONE # 

Hairdresser      Elaine Granata  99  860 922-3681 

Handyman, Floor Tiling  
    Rob Polito 

 76  602 303-5365 

Plumbing        

Housecleaning  
    Karen Ayo 

 25  480 383-9071 

Elder Care        

Hummingbird Homes, Inc      Ed Kelly,  Pat Pederson  69  480 832-6241 

           

Pet & House Sitting  
    Jean Myers 

      

Drive to Store, Airport   44  714 746-1883 

Doctor’s Offices         

Puppy Sitting      Esther Lough  123  480 288-8579 

Sunshine Home Sales       Karen Majur  173  480 250-2219 

Tree & Bush Trimming  

    Wayne Miller 

    

Yard Maintenance   161  480 688-6903 

Weed Spraying      

Watch, Clock Repair &   

    Ed Williams 

    

Battery Replacement -- $4.00   176      480 588-1579 

Includes Labor and Cleaning      

Wills, Advanced Directives,        

Power of Attorney, Computer help      Lori Johnson  141  480 907-8971 

        

 

The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

Please check out our Facebook Group for community Activities:  
Desert Harbor AZ Activity Community  Please come join us. 

"There are times when a quiet listener  
outshines a brilliant conversationalist." 

"Sometimes silence is the best way to yell at 
the top of your voice." 

OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS ARE WITH THOSE WHO ARE IN NEED. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/6721472351224976/
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
 

If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a sheet in the back of the Club-
house to order one. Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the State from 

which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a 
magnetic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 

 
They are $13.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   

         
Thanks,  Connie Riter   Lot 81 

MEDICAL EQUIPMENT FOR RESIDENT USE 
 

Medical equipment and misc. items available for Resident.  These are stored at Barb Winget’s  house 
which is lot #61.  If you need something please call Barb at 602-432-1893  

  

5 wheelchair with legs 1 sit & slide shower chair 

2 bath bench w/back 1 walker w/seat & wheels 

5 foldable walkers 1 clip on handle for bathtub 

1 standalone cane 3 standard canes 

Board Needs!!!!    SET-UP COMMITTEE   
Event Days (Potlucks, Entertainment Nights, etc.) Set-up time: 10:00am, or when we can 

get help.   
To offer assistance, Please call board member. 

Thanks in advance for any help you can provide  
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   BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

DAY           NAME        LOT 
 
 

 

 

 
DAY    NAME       LOT 

 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or an-
niversary or make any corrections to the list, 
please call: 

Lori Johnson at:     480 907-8971  
E-mail: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

16    

17    

    

    

    

    

    

1 

1 

7 

7 

8 

9 

12 

13 

17 

18 

20 

22 

22 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

Sharon Schupbach                    

Rollie Schnell 

Jill Genso 

Deloris Marshall  

Dick Nienkark 

Michelle Nord 

Crys Hora 

Sydney Gardner                       

Ed Kelly                                    

Jim Harrison 

Becky Gardner                          

Lee Kleinschmidt 

Sue Mershon 

Nancy Gaede 

Richard Anderson 

Ken Miller Jr 

Eileen Lervold 

Jeff Broadhead 

93 

64 

57 

24 

192 

110 

42 

70 

69 

40 

70 

13 

200 

135 

39 

161 

90 

187 

Kenneth & Bonnie Miller         

Hank & Justine Hilliard  

 

 

161 

101 

 

 

DECEMBER 
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   BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

DAY           NAME        LOT 
 
 

 

 

DAY    NAME       LOT 

 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or an-
niversary or make any corrections to the list, 
please call: 

Lori Johnson at:     480 907-8971  
E-mail: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com 

1  Dick Norman 54 

1  Letty Meeroian 11 

5  Dorothy Darling 132 

7  Jerry Stai                        102 
9  Linda Edwards 153 

9  Wayne Miller 161 

9  Mike Morris 146 

12  Esther Lough 123 

12  Kathy DeKock 89 

13  Missy Durbin 133 

18  Terry Peterson 34 

18  Keith Weller 12 

19  Dan Nohr 58 

24  Jan Lofthus    119 
30  Julayne Filip 85 

    

    

    

17  Jim and Kathy Leach 148 
22  Gene & Mary Pat Summers 189 

    

    

    

    

    

  JANUARY  
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GENERAL INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless 
   you can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can  
   come as early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage 
   will be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she 
   is done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it 
   will be picked up. 
   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including current and past newsletters 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $13.00. 
   Sign up sheet in clubhouse.  Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119      www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
   
 

TRIVIA ANSWERS FROM PAGE 12 
(NO PEAKING) 

 
1. Eggnog; 2. Kris Kringle and Saint Nick; 3. Paris; 4. Turkey (originally Patara, a city in the ancient dis-
trict of Lycia, in Asia Minor); 5. England; 6. A monk named St Nicholas; 7. Randy; 8. Germany; 9. Eight 
maids a milking; 10. Eight maids a milking; 11. 364; 12. "White Christmas" by Bing Crosby; 13. Clar-
ence Odbody; 14. "Jingle Bells"; 15. Mommy 
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If you’re thinking of selling your home in this market, be prepared. They are selling fast! 
It’s a Sellers Market and homes are selling so fast we cant even get our signs on them. 
We’d appreciate if you’d give us a chance to work for you.  Our commissions are 
competitive, we co-broke with other licensed and reputable dealers, and because I live in 
Desert Harbor, we are available 7 days a week to list and show your home.  We have a 
combined 35 years of experience in the industry and we know the local market, so we will 
sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price.  Our 
mission is to provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our 
industry.  We’ll get you through the process with as little stress as possible, and make the 
experience a happy and smooth one. 
 
So whether you’re planning to sell or buy a home, please give us a call and a chance to 
work for you and do what we love and know best...TO LIST AND SELL YOUR HOME! 
 
Customers like you are the heart of our business, so join our long list of satisfied custom-
ers, and give us a call today. 
 
"Just a reminder that I continue to offer Notary services to all my neighbors in 
Desert Harbor as I have for over 17 years"  

 

Thank you, 

Karen Majur  

480-250-2219 
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Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the 
cost of printing this newsletter. 

Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever 
you use their products or services. 

  

Our advertisers this month: 
  

A-1 Custom Improvements Copper Canyon Law  

Farm Bureau Financial Services Lobo AZ Landscaping  

Lobo AZ Mobile Home Services PM-MH Insurance Services 

Red Mountain Flooring Semper Fi Heating & Cooling 

Sunshine Home Sales Superior Home Pros  

Three Phase Mechanical  
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THREE PHASE MECHANICAL 

1 Hour Emergency Service Available - Call: 480-671-0833  

Sales—Service—Repair—Installation 
 

$34.95 Service Check Up When Mentioning This Ad 
 

www.3phasemech.com 
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A-1 CUSTOM 
IMPROVEMENTS 

JEFF KSOBIECH 



28 

 


